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Tue, Jun 3, 1:52 PM (1 
day ago) 

 
 
 
 

 

Dear Brethren, 
 
The attached is a translated report from GPA Missionary Mauricio Lopez serving in 
Puerto Rico. 
 
Bro. Carl, GPA 
Luke 19:10 
 
 
Thank you for taking the time to read our letter and pray for us. God bless you. 
-- 
Oscar Mauricio Lopez 
Hebreos 12:2"Puestos los ojos en Jesus, el autor y consumador de la fe..." 
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Sending Agency and address to send 

support:  

The Gospel Preacher Association 

P.O. Box 520 

Oxford, Pensilvania. 19363 USA 

Tel: 610-806-6555 

Personal Contact 

Tel. (787) 393-7510  

E-mail: mauricioace@gmail.com 

Banco Popular de Puerto Rico 

Check account No. 211-348166 

Sending church  

Iglesia Bautista Fundamental de Aibonito 

P.O. Box 485 Aibonito, P.R. 00705 

Tel. 787-435-9671 

E-mail: rpapius@hotmail.com 

  
   

 
 

 May God continue to bless you, dear brothers and 

sisters. Receive warm greetings from Guayama, 

Puerto Rico. We want to share with you what God 

has been doing during these past four months.   
 

Every year in February, we organize a 

Friendship Day activity with an evangelistic 

purpose. The brothers invite their relatives, 

neighbors, and friends to hear the gospel message. Thank God, four families visited us 

that day. 
 

 In March, we took a trip and were blessed to visit Emmanuel Baptist Church in 

Atlanta, Georgia, for the second time. Mauricio had the opportunity to participate in 

the sermon and received the pleasant surprise of being included in their missions 

program.  
 

In April, we had the great blessing of attending a retreat for pastoral families 

organized by a missionary group in Wisconsin. It was a time of great joy and 

encouragement as we received the teachings and fellowship with other pastoral 

families. In commemoration of God's great love, which was to send his Son to die for 

us, during Holy Week we had a time to reflect, draw closer to God, and remember the 

center of our faith through fasting and prayer. We also held a special Easter Sunday 

service with the theme "Families United at the Cross," as we know that many people 

who don't normally attend church are more open during this time, and it's an ideal 

time to invite them and give them a gospel witness. 
 

 In May, the women held a special meeting where they enjoyed a great time of 

edification through meditation on the Word and fellowship. It was a great blessing to 

have a visitor on this occasion. After completing her discipleship, one of the women 

decided to be baptized and become a member of the church. The men, in turn, had a 

truly blessed time attending a men's retreat titled "Be Faithful," held at a nearby Baptist 

church. There is one person who has occasionally attended church with us and is taking 

the discipleship course. We are praying for him to attend our congregation regularly. 

Every Friday we have youth meetings, and we thank God for his work in their lives. We 

continue to work on evangelism in different areas near our church. We recently 

completed a large area called San Felipe and had the great blessing of meeting people 

there who had heard the gospel, and we pray that God will continue to work in their 

lives. We also continue to visit brothers and sisters who, due to their health, have been 

unable to attend the congregation where we can encourage them and partake with 

them in the Lord’s Supper.  

 Mauricio finished teaching his Pentateuch Class at the Baptist University 

College of Puerto Rico. Melanie continues to volunteer at Logos Baptist Seminary in 

the admissions department. It has been a blessing to see the different opportunities 

God has given us to serve Him. We deeply appreciate your prayers and support, which 

are truly an extension of God's love through you. May God reward you and fill you with 

joy as you see His work.                    

                                                                               Mauricio and Melanie 

 

 

The López Family 
Serving in Puerto Rico 

                                                                    

(February 2025 – May 2025) 

Maria’s baptism 

 

Ladies’ Meeting 

Visiting sick brethren 

Friend’s Day Activity 

Prayer Requests 

➢ Salvation of Teens’ Parents 

➢ Preparation for VBS 

➢ Church finances 


